Unified School District

District Site Council Meeting

May 9, 2018
Present:
Kelly Gentry, Heather Honas, Jill Day, Valerie Gehrer, Rachel Tompkins, Doug Conwell, Jean Johnson, Angela Harris, Anita Mahanay, Cassi Owen, Marla Goeckel, Dene Kaster, Cynthia Engle, Robin Frye, Amanda McDiffett, Valerie Woodall, Amanda Vroman, Tracie Schroeder and Lori Pollock 
Members

not present: 
Kelly McDiffett and Linda Pretzer 
Welcome:
Kelly G. opened the meeting 8:04 a.m.


Minutes were approved as written for January 31 and April 11



KESA OVT Summary Report – Handout shared



No changes to DSC membership for 2018-2019 except new superintendent 



Meeting dates for next year – mostly likely will use corresponding dates; Kelly will send out.

Subject Area Committee Reports

The High School math dept. met with Dr. Sherri Martinie in February and studied the new, updated standards. The high school standards now have grade level classifications to identify the appropriate grade at which each standard should be taught.  The math dept. created a document that shows where each of the standards fits into our courses.
Lynnea Johnson was present to provide information from the NCTM national conference in Washington D.C. regarding HS math.  She reviewed a book titled “Catalyzing Change in High School Mathematics: Initiating Critical Conversations.”  Lynnea shared a slideshow from author Matt Larson who was a speaker at the NCTM conference. She went over the “4 Key Recommendations” that were in the slideshow.

1. Eliminate Student and Teacher Tracking
2. All Students Need to Learn a Set of Essential Concepts
3. Engaging & Empowering Instruction for All Students
4. High Schools Should Offer Continuous Four-Year Mathematics 
DSC members revisited the discussion about requiring Personal Finance or Financial Math as .5 credit, and having the format be online.  Due to the new information from NCTM, we will continue to discuss this in the fall, especially the issue of a required 4th credit of math for all.
BOE approval 
1. Long Range Plan – date your copy with March 2018 in footer 

2. New High School courses:
· .5 Required Computer Applications for the 9th graders 
· the FCS Pathway “Restaurant and Event Management,” has been approved by the State.  The projected elective class rotations for new courses Baking & Pastry, Culinary Arts I, and Food Science were shared on a handout for the next three school years.
Discussion of “Reverse Credit” proposal with Flint Hills Technical College.  Went through handout from Emporia High School on how they give credit for High School courses when kids attend and finish programs at FHTC.  This would be for Tech Math, Science and English.  We would like for this to begin 2018-2019 in our district.  DSC was supportive.  Mr. McDiffett will take this to the BOE.
Summer USD curriculum work planned so far:
· Behavior Social Emotional Learning (BSEL) SAC June 4-8 – A survey will be going out to teachers to help the SAC focus what they need to work on.
· Journeys revisions by grade level teams – Teachers will be compensated for their work time – if submitted and approved by the superintendent.
· STEMscopes work by grade level teams 
If staff members need team work time, present idea to Kelly G. along with names of participants.
Many individuals are planning to go to PD of their choice during the summer.
Building Communications

CGJH/HS – Lots going on: went to State for Forensics, the play, concerts, league golf, softball, baseball, track and the blood drive was yesterday. Took art students to Nelson-Atkins Museum of Art. Seniors last day is Tuesday, May 15th, 10 days left for the rest of the students.  7th, 8th grade girls got 1st in the FHL track meet. HS graduation will be at the stadium, weather permitting, 8th grade promotion will be in Junior High Gym. Took padlocks and combinations to the 6th grade students to help them get more familiar and help ease the anxiety coming to Junior High. 
CGES – The 5th and 6th grades are very busy with special projects; many are hanging outside the classrooms in the hallways. 5th grade had a science fair, state assessments for 3rd - 6th grades, benchmark testing.  Field days and music programs coming up and Step-Up day for the 6th graders. Bobby Alexander with Alexander ArtWorks will be teaching art for the 3rd- 6th grades.
PHES – Had KIND week, then watched the movie Wonder and FaceTimed a "Real Life Auggie" who has facial abnormalities like the character in the movie.  Second grade had a play, read the book Lemonade War schoolwide, 5th grade made children’s books, 6th grade hatched chickens, social studies projects, 3rd grade space camp, benchmark testing this week and state assessments finished.
Special Education – Spring indicator file review. Planning summer ESY (Extended School Year). Attending the 18-21year old Program graduation tonight.
Title/MTSS, ESL – Benchmark testing is going on. We all wish Christy Buchman well on her next journey and welcomed Marguerite Fredericksen as the new KRR Coordinator.  ESL results are in and the preliminary results look very strong.

Information to/from Non-School Members – Alta Vista had a carnival and thanked everyone for the support from surrounding area businesses and alumni that worked the event.  Dwight now has a food pantry and had its annual Easter Egg Hunt.  Downtown Council Grove is having changes: Council Grove Rock Fish Gallery is open. Alexander ArtWorks is moving to a bigger location (Bosch’s Furniture Store). The old National Bank is hoping to open up next Spring, it will have apartments available to rent and the front half will have a retail store.  The senior girls had Senior Tea hosted by local women’s groups. This tradition started in the 1940s. Valerie W. passed out the Council Grove & Morris County 2018 Events Calendar brochures to DSC members.
Board of Education/Superintendent Report – Due to the Braves gym being under construction, High School graduation will be outside, weather permitting. Plans are also being made for inside if it rains.  Summer projects are taking shape and there are many. This past year, we tried to meet the needs of schools and staff members, with the hiring of a Behavior Specialist and next year hiring two new teachers with the increase of students. 
Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) – did not get to this item.  Federal Law – “Academic Measures of Student Success” Fact sheet will be saved until fall.
Kelly G. Showed a short School Funding video to help explain the court cases over the years.
Meeting Ended at 11:00 a.m.

Next Meeting Date ?? at 8:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.
